Juniper Green Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held in the committee room at JG Village Hall, Baberton Avenue on Tuesday 25th June 2013 starting at 7pm.

Attendees: Cliff Beevers, Helen Ogg, Richard Watt, Norma McGeever, Neil Ingram, Rob Melville,. Vic Stewart, Ian Gilmour.
Visitors: Ken Davies, Jim Ferguson, Nick Paul.
1. Apologies: Eric White, Jackie Moody, PC Derek Brown, Councillors Bill Henderson, Dominic Heslop and Ricky Henderson.
1.1
Note taking at Meetings: Richard agreed to take the minutes.
2. Minutes of May 28th and Matters Arising not elsewhere on the Agenda: the       

    
minutes were approved as a true record.

Matters arising from the minutes:  item 2: Rob expected the leaning Loading Zone sign in the village centre to be attended to during the next month. He had spoken to Wood’s Deli about the commercial waste bin on the pavement. A council environmental official had told Rob it could not be moved as there was no other suitable location; placing it beside the bus stop might cause it to roll into a parked car, and putting it on the road would result in a lost parking space. Rob still believed it would be least obstructive beside the bus stop. Item 8.2: Neil had visited the new Sports Physiotherapy Centre and informed them of JGCC’s existence and activities.

3. Report from Secretary and of recent meetings 
3.1  Secretary: Richard reported no new licensing applications in our area. He had attended the Currie High School Awards Ceremony on behalf of JGCC.
3.2  Meetings: Helen and Neil had attended the annual public meeting of the Neighbourhood Partnership.
Helen and Gordon had been at Wester Hailes CC AGM. WHCC were very supportive of the JGCC position on Curriemuirend Park and in favour of Gordon’s suggestions and those of others for the park’s use for organized leisure activities
Cliff had attended the JGVHO AGM. 

Gordon and Cliff’s meeting with Councillor Richard Lewis: Cliff and Gordon had met Councillor Lewis, Chair of CEC’s Culture and Sport Committee, to put forward proposals for Curriemuirend Park. Councillor Lewis had been supportive of Gordon’s ideas for cycling and running tracks in the park. Gordon had also visited the Community Sports Hub at Heriot Watt, funded by Sport Scotland, currently under development and serving our area.

Neil had been at the Neighbourhood Environment and Transport meeting which had concentrated mainly on dog fouling and litter.

A short report follows on the SAGS (Scottish Allotments and Gardens Society) conference at Dunblane on Saturday 15th June attended by Eric:
The main speaker was David Mackay, Scottish Minister for Local Government and Planning, who spoke enthusiastically on allotments, and his hope that we will achieve one allotment per 300 households.  But we also know he is pushing to encourage building all the homes required by the planners.  Peter Wright said he hoped low-interest loans will be made available for creating allotments.
Jim McColl of Beechgrove Garden spoke and answered questions on growing vegetables, etc.  He is an excellent speaker, chairman and has a huge fund of knowledge.  I shall now watch his programmes!
Several members spoke about setting up their allotments, which Eric found a useful guide.  Eric joined a group which went through the possible sources of funding, which will prove invaluable if allotments at Curriemuirend Park are given the green light.
One speaker talked about the fall in numbers of butterflies, which seems to parallel the fall in bee numbers.  Ways of encouraging them were suggested.
Eric spoke to Ian Woolard, CEC Allotments Officer.  We hope allotments are allowed at Curriemuirend Park, when contact with him could again be useful.  
Eric asked Peter Wright what analyses we should have if we are concerned about pollution.  He suggested the James Hutton Institute (the old Macaulay), analysing for heavy metals including lead, and said trace elements would be useful to check on.

4.  Treasurer’s report including draft annual statement: 

Eric reported by email that in the No 1 account we had a balance of £190.52 on 17th April after amounts in late cheques were withdrawn following the end of the previous financial year.
The only transaction shown since then had been the withdrawal of £22.50 on 4th June from the cheque written to Currie Kirk for renting the Gibson-Craig Hall for a meeting of the South-West Communities Forum, giving a balance of £168.02.
Cheques written since then which had not yet gone through were £10 for the SAGS subscription, and £25 for renting the village hall for 23rd April to 25th June.
Our adjusted balance at the bank would therefore be £133.02.
 

In the Community Fund we had finished the previous financial year with a balance of £4715.56 on 31st March.  We had written only one late cheque for £20 to the Scots Music Group.  £67.50 had been paid in, from Nick Paul, £55 paid out to Richard for the new banner, and £125 for insurance for the football tournament.  A cheque for £40 had been made out for the band at the farmers' market on 25th May,.
The balance of £17.64 from the football tournament had been paid in and  cheque for £20 to the Scots Music Group would bring our adjusted balance to £4640.70.

 Eric also submitted his draft Treasurer’s Report below for Year Ending 31st March 2013 by email:

For monthly meeting on 25th June 2013

4.1 These are our third annual accounts since we started in 2010.  Since then we have set up a Community Fund for local activities such as the Farmers’ Market and events in Bloomiehall Park.  These are up and running satisfactorily, the Farmer’s Market having transferred from the Kinleith to the Dentist’s Yard.  We received the balance of funds from the Village Association into this account.  Previously we were in start-up mode, but now we are operating in a fairly stable way.

4.2 In the main (No 1) account we brought forward £710.26 from the previous year, and finished with a balance of £701.97.  However at our meeting in March we wrote cheques for a further £511.45 which were presented after the end of the financial year, so we finished with an adjusted balance of £190.52, and an overall loss of £519.74.

4.3 The auditor has stated that our prior reserves are now gone.  However, of the £511.45 in the late cheques, £363.67 were start-up expenses for the Baberton History Group, and should not recur.  Also part of the £207.96 for the website should not recur. 

4.4 Larger items in the main account during the year were a grant of £1,500 from the SW Neighbourhood Partnership towards the Gala Week in May/June 2012, and the account was used to hold up to £3,845 for the repair of the Woodhall Footpath for the residents there.  

4.5 In the Community Fund, the Farmers’ Market has shown a profit of £557.89, having shown a loss in the previous year when new electrical work was required in the Dentist’s Yard.

4.6 You may recall that in the year 2011-12 on 14th March we received a grant of £500 from the C and B News towards the Gala Week in May/June 2012 .  Of this, £265 was accrued at the end of the year, later spent on insurance for the event.  This resulted in a small apparent loss for the Gala Week.  A truer picture would have been presented if we had accrued the whole £500.  This was made good in the current year by transferring the balance of £235 to the Gala heading, resulting in a profit for the Gala of £110.90.  

4.7 The Community Fund shows a profit of £533.07 over the year.

4.8 Eric had not made comparisons with the previous year.  These would mainly reflect the earlier time when we were setting up, as opposed to carrying on now.

4.9 Eric indicated that he would not stand for re-election in September and passed on his best wishes to the Council and to the new treasurer whoever that might be.

Cliff raised a vote of thanks for Eric’s careful and reliable service to this community over the last few years and especially his work as Treasurer over the last two and half years.

5. Police report: … sent separately 

5.1  Safety issues: the Neighbourhood Safety Sub-group had been told that morning and evening patrols of parks by environmental wardens had been increased. 
5.2 Vandalism: no date had yet been received from Craig Dunlop for the restoration of the Bloomiehall Park vista boards. 
 6. Planning issues:
6.1 Monthly local planning matters:  members were referred to the planning convenor’s report which had been circulated previously. Neil added that CCs in future would be notified of applications to fell trees protected by a conservation order. There had been little further progress to report on the major developments in the village, such as the McCarthy and Stone project. A plan for the garden at the Village Hall had been submitted to the CEC, with work to begin in September. There would be a grass strip along the west side of the new access road rather than a pavement. Ian suggested that, if McCarthy and Stone were to put a new fence in between the school footpath and their car park, the path could be widened to make more room for pushchairs and wheelchairs. There had been no further news of what was to happen with the P.O. pouches on Belmont Road. In Currie the Kinleith Mill site was for sale.

On transport, Lothian buses were introducing a 44N night service to Balerno on weekdays, thanks, in part, to representations by JGCC.
6.2  Update on draft LDP: although Taylor Wimpey’s appeal against the decision to disallow building on the Muir Wood Road field had been turned down, the Reporter had emphasized that the land supply for building in Edinburgh was inadequate. 170 new homes were to be built next to the Wester Hailes Healthy Living Centre.
6.3 New National Planning Framework/Scottish Planning Policy … by July 24: the Framework policy was strategic, looking at all factors relating to planning, such as, for example, transport and environment. It was proposed that JGCC should respond by 23 July in relation to the policy on land and housing supply. Neil would circulate his response beforehand to JGCC members.
6.4 Scottish Water Board progress on Lanark Road: new access points to the drains had been put in and the culvert below the road seemed to be running freely. It appeared that there was more remedial work planned on the south side of the road east of the Baberton Avenue junction.
 7. CC matters:
7.1 Elections and implications for market: it seemed likely that the present CC would still be in existence in September and it was agreed that the market should continue in September and October, with its future thereafter to be decided by the new CC post-election. If there were 10 or fewer nominations for the CC, no election would be held. Should an election be necessary, the present CC would continue up until the election. Nick could go on running the market as licence holder until the situation was clear. The election date was 24 October. Nick would be prepared to accept a two month contract to cover September and October, followed by a ten month contract. Nick outlined the probable stallholders for the July market. Improved publicity for the market was discussed, including market-based recipes in C&B News. It was also agreed that the market provided an ideal opportunity for JGCC to meet the community.
7.2 Comments on proposed Transport & Environment Priorities: it was felt that the proposals to improve parks and green spaces might well be applied to Curriemuirend Park. Cliff proposed to contact Viewfield Road residents to suggest formation of a Friends of Curriemuirend group. Rob would alert the Edinburgh and Lothians Greenways organization to the campaign to save Curriemuirend Park from development. 

The policy Proposals for cycling connectivity were relevant to the Juniper Green community.

Parking on pavements in Juniper Green was an ongoing problem, but was difficult to police, though traffic wardens could put warning leaflets on windscreens. Neil would make a response on these issues to CEC.

7.3 JGCC’s own environment priorities: it appeared that Juniper Green was often omitted from spending on upgrades and maintenance, but there would be an additional £50,000 for improvements to roads and pavements. JGCC would compile a list of urgent repairs, which Neil would submit to Andy Edwards. The list could include drainage in Bloomiehall Park.
7.4 CC AGM … Monday 30 September … do we need to meet in August? The AGM had been booked at the Village Hall on 30 September. It was agreed that an August business meeting should be held on 27 August to which a representative from the new Sainsbury’s at Longstone would be invited. A reporter from the Sun had asked to attend, which he could do on the same date as a member of the public.
7.5 Japanese Knotweed: the presence of knotweed on the Woodhall path would be reported to Craig Dunlop.
7.6 MacKay’s Wood maintenance and other matters: the path at McKay’s Wood was again overgrown; Eric and Ian would organize a work party to deal with the problem.
 8. Councillors’ Corner: 

In the absence of the Councillors, Cliff reported that he, Neil and Helen had met them the previous day. They felt their hands were tied over the future of Curriemuirend Park because it was a planning matter. 

each councillor reported that they had received an average of 50 emails on the subject. The electronic form for the public’s responses on Curriemuirend had been a great success. Helen had made a Freedom of Information request for the number of accidents and other traffic incidents on the city by-pass over the past 3 years and thought it might be worth also asking for similar statistics specifically for the Baberton and Hermiston junctions. Cliff had asked for a meeting with the convenor and vice-convenor of the Planning Committee, which was being set up. 4-500 submissions on Curriemuirend had been made to CEC. Helen proposed that a further FOI request should be made as to when Curriemuirend Park had been moved to the Housing Revenue Account. Maintenance for Curriemuirend had been removed from the Parks budget.

10. Traffic calming on Viewfield/Muirend:

Residents’ complaints about the use of Viewfield Road and Muirend Avenue as a rat run had resulted in a one-way system. However, there had been little improvement, with westbound drivers still using it, often at excessive speed.

Jim and Ken agreed to consult residents to obtain their views on what might be done to mitigate the problem. One suggestion had been for bollards that would drop only for residents and emergency vehicles. A filter arrow on the lights for motorists turning right at the top of W. Hailes Road would ameliorate the situation, but CEC seemed unwilling to consider it. In the interim a “20’s Plenty” sign would be pressed for.
11. AOCB: 
11.1 Sainsbury at Longstone: an email had been received by JGCC asking for a representative to attend a meeting – see item 7.4.
11.2 Baberton History project: the group had begun collecting reminiscences from residents, a task for which they were receiving training. JG Primary School was keen to be involved in the project and had asked for a meeting.

11.3 Craig Dunlop had not yet given a date for the restoration of the vista boards in Bloomiehall Park.
12. Date and venue of the Next Meeting, walkabouts etc: 

The next meeting would be held at 7.00 pm on Tuesday 27th August in the Village Hall Committee Room. The next walkabout was scheduled for 26th July at 10.30am.

____________________________  Cliff Beevers, JGCC Chairperson   ___  /  ____ /  ____
